Brooklyn Community Association
General Meeting Saturday 3 June 2023 10am-12.20pm at Brooklyn Meeting Room
Minutes
Welcome & Attendance		
Acknowledgement of Country – Ingrid Segovia		
Meeting Chaired by Meredith Handal.
[bookmark: _Hlk136782899]Meredith Handal welcomed members and guests to the meeting and a special welcome to A Ward Councillor Tania Salitra. 
Apologies John Stavert, Rob Corkery, Jayne and Jamie Donnelly, Di Bowles, Robert and Karen Arnold, Robyn McCabe, Miranda Kichenside, Brian Scarsbrick, Nancy, Chris and Cynthia Hughes,	
Association Administration		
[bookmark: _Hlk136590833]Confirmation of Minutes: 18 February 2023 
[bookmark: _Hlk136782727]Proposed Karin Gillet; Seconded Ingrid Segovia.
Correspondence In/Out during the period (February 17 to June 2, 2023) – See Attachment 1	
[bookmark: _Hlk136590254]Lyne Kelleher Co-Treasurer presented financial position for the BCA and Cottage (Report attached)
[bookmark: _Hlk127887909]BCA balance of the bank account as at 2 June 2023 was $4,043.48 which is an increase $140.00.  The BCA is holding $440.00 for Sustainability therefore Net is $3,614.48.
Cottage balance of the bank account as at 2 June 2023 was $4,491.15; Net is $2,637.00 a small decrease.
Motion to Accept Karin Gillet; Seconded Tony Broome.

A Ward Councillor Tania Salitra Update (Council’s perspective)
Parking Plan Implementation 
· HSC target the removal of trailers first and will be sending out correspondence to those who own trailers stored in public reserves or on Crown Land. They will be offering assistance to owners with a view of all trailers out of these areas in Brooklyn by end of Winter.  
· The meeting raised the unintended consequence that trailers would be moved onto public street within Brooklyn Village and not parked on private property or removed altogether. Also, the question of temporary paid parking space at a location such as Tom Richard Oval … Tania stated that Council had determined that HSC would not entertain this.
· HSC intends Timed Parking would be implemented just before Summer. 
· HSC engaged in discussions re opportunities for Harbour improvement with Maritime and Fisherman’s Co-op. 
· Dialogue with Offshore residents re opportunities for Paid Parking.
· Bus Stop Concern – Tania will check out the locations after discussion re safety and location.
· Plumbing at Lower McKell Baths will be completed over the coming week.
· HSC has been considering whether a slower speed limit or a speed camera would better serve the road safety on the Old Pacific Hwy between Cowan and Brooklyn.
· Closure of Post Office – continue to keep HSC informed and copy in Councillors.
· Stage 4 Shared Path – 83 Brooklyn Rd to Baden Powell…. commencing imminently and will be 2.5m wide with improved crossing at the school/oval.
Rest of Shire…Greens Councillors prioritise every week protecting the environment.  Tania encouraged the meeting to access HSC’s “Have your Say” site and get involved – Key issues at the moment include the removal of endangered Turpentine Bushland and a significant scarred tree to build a mountain bike track and sporting facility;  Bushfire Management Plan; Changes to sub division of Rural Lands; Construction at the Quarry of a sky walk at a cost of $20mil to rate payers; 28 June Budget Meeting; Telstra Licence extended for 20 years at Kangaroo Point; Commercial property maintenance; Heritage Study incl. inclusion of Heritage properties.
Issues raised from the Floor.
· BCA to write to HSC to request the Reintroduction of the Shire Wide Garden Competition as it empowers individuals and neighbours.  Proposed Bob Davis and Seconded Vidette 
· Oliva clarified with Tania that HSC have envisaged structural change to Brooklyn Harbour – reactivate waterfront…. all part of the upcoming stage of Place Planning.
· Request to beautify the Village with large pots and flowers – BCA to talk to Place Planners….Lyne offered to provide some photos of Wardell township “that never looks tired”. 
· Criticism of Furness – too many weeks and its left to the community to clean gutters, remove weeds etc …. worst area remaining is opposite the Marina.  Tania S to ask HSC or BCA to raise with Place Planners if Community can weed public gardens??
· Vidette raised Bush Regeneration group in Mooney – Ingrid informed the meeting that Brooklyn has a regen group and have been assisting HSC in the great work that they are doing in areas such as Saltpan and the protected area behind the Oval. It was suggested that a less formal and community empowerment may support community in maintaining other sites.
· Meridith thanked Tania and confirmed by applause from the floor.

Postal and Financial Service update by Miriam Moloney Co-President
· [bookmark: _Hlk136792249]Reminded meeting that most of the details are to be found in the Gateway.
· Serious because over 2000 Brooklyn and River Residents have lost both PO and Financial services. Therefore, risk sustainability of Communities.
· Application for a LPO incorporated 4 elements to ensure financial sustainability. Noteworthy: Aust Post haven’t acknowledged it while putting pressure on other businesses to take on a Community PO which is very limited in services.
· Encouraged members to look up the Senate Enquiry transcript relating to PO’s.  BCA will consider making a submission to the enquiry.
· Three BCA promoted community engagements: 1.  60 people attended a Public Meeting with Aust Post representatives; 2. 30 people attended a meeting with Julian Lessor (JL office continues to assist); 3. Representatives from the River based community groups attended a meeting with Aust Post representatives.
· Reminded the meeting that Aust Post is a commercial enterprise and a Govt Enterprise responsible to the Minister for Communications/Finance. 
· Gordon Reed Central Coast has written letters of support.
· Financial services are essential for the smooth running of businesses with trust funds i.e. Real Estate Agents and State Govt i.e. Schools…. legislative requirement for banking for same day banking.
· Actions: 
BCA to write to HSC seeking them to write a letter of support to the relevant ministers. Motion supported by Tania S
BCA to relay the Brooklyn and River communities experience to the LGNSW and seek broader support. 
BCA to write to ComBank contacts, Human Rights and the board members of Australia Post.

Brooklyn Car Parking Management update by Miriam Moloney Co-President
· Reminded meeting that most of the details relating to parking updates are to be found in the Gateway.
· BCA was effective in its aim to moderate change from HSC’s original plan to show support for our river neighbours. 
· Public Reserves will be signposted to show new requirements.
· Derek thanked Tania S for the stand that she took to support particularly the River Communities and that the BCA recognises the unique position of the River Communities.
· Q.’s from the floor related to how Council proposes to contact trailer owners (by letter); HSC’s attitude to trailers parked on the streets (raise with Place Planners); LM states that there is a need for Trailer Park area – TS restated that HSC not looking at providing trailer parking areas - nothing in writing.
· MM reminded the meeting to be Alert not Alarmed.
· Derek.  Better directional signage required to alternate parking areas.
· LS Railway Land i.e. Govt Road may provide some solutions.
· MM Good news that Parsley Bay will experience more flexible parking.
		
General Business		
Sustainability update presented by Ingrid Segovia – 
Sustainability gathering will be held at the cottage on Saturday 24 June, 9-10am – All welcome. 
Upcoming presentation relating to the Powerful Owl. Actions: Ingrid to contact Ana at HSC to nominate date(s); BCA will inform the Community of the date when confirmed; Action: BCA (Cindy) to email information supplied by Ana to those who express interest at end of BCA meeting. 
Pelicans. There is someone who slashes pelicans’ mandibles.  One bird was put down on Mother’s Day and two others have slash wounds. Action: Carry Wires & Sydney Wildlife numbers in phone, observe and report any incidents. If pelican caught or swallowed with a hook DONT CUT THE LINE. Take to vet. Hooks do not dissolve as widely thought. Action: Ingrid to prepare an article for the next Gateway.
Action: BCA to write to seek HSC’s re-installation of hook and line bins (with pictures showing use) in areas around Parsley Bay and Flat Rock Point.
The Cottage Report and Events – Karin Gillett.  
KG expanded on article in the Gateway.  Current exhibition is underway and very well received; Winter Market on 6 August; Cottage Committee with distribute a flyer outlining the upcoming events.  RSL Display update – Carpenter contacted to prepare suitable repairs to display cabinet.
Off leash areas in Brooklyn Park – discussion facilitated by Karin Gillett
[bookmark: _Hlk136858843]Situation – HSC has received complaints about residents of Brooklyn meeting at a local park to exercise their dogs off leash; HSC’s Ranger has issued warnings; Noted that it is understood that collectively these dog owners are responsible; Issues raised from the meeting: Historically the Oval has been used for exercising dogs…TS pointed out that HSC would not permit dog owners to use any sporting ovals for this use but suggested that Hunt Reserve Mt Colah is a great dog park.  Suggestions from the meeting included that dog owner seek out other areas such as Salt Pan; One member did not support off leash anywhere.  Action: BCA to seek HSC’s installation of “poo bags” in areas around Brooklyn.
Cyclists on Flat Rock Point path and pedestrian safety – discussion facilitated by Miriam Moloney Co-President
Some cyclists especially groups on weekends are using the path at speed…this is leading to concerns raised by the community with respect of usage and safety especially in areas where there is limited or no visibility.  From the meeting Derek noted that there were 3 motor bikes were on the eastern side of the Baths and then left driving along the path towards Parsley Bay. Action: BCA to raise these concerns with HSC (Place Planners and Parks) requesting urgent action and signage.
Welcome to Brooklyn event - Invitation by Co-President Miriam Moloney Co-President 
Meeting suggested a name change to River Social which was widely supported.  
The first River Social to be held at the Cottage - Sunday 25 June 3-5pm Bring a Plate to share and BYO preferred drink. Tea and Coffee will be supplied.  Action: BCA to promote through real estate agents if they are willing, Flyer inviting everyone and on the fire brigade sign.
Bus stop signs Brooklyn Road and vehicle/pedestrian safety – discussion facilitated by Cindy Corkery
Situation: Concerns have been raised about the location of newly installed bus stops signs along Brooklyn Road.  Meeting concurred. Action: BCA to continue to raise this with HSC to seek safer locations for bus stops and request consideration for a smaller bus (need some appreciation of the numbers of children going to Brooklyn/Berowra on the bus which could require the current bus. Upcoming Place Planning and Kangaroo Point – update by Cindy Corkery Co-President
HSC have been looking at the use of Kangaroo Point commercial operators. They have realised that consideration how to manage commercial access to public wharves given the impacts that this has on parking on shore and important in terms of future destination management.   This is an issue previously raised by the BCA but told that this is a Maritime responsibility.  Action:  BCA will continue to engage with HSC and will update the community in the coming Gateways and at BCA Meetings.
Items raised by Miranda Kichenside – conveyed by Cindy Corkery Co-President
Speed limits in and around Parsley Bay – drivers need to slow down.
MK has offered to share her observations re art, both indigenous and convict with anyone who would like to do a walk around with her.  MK - suggestion “prudent to seek environmental heritage listing for east Brooklyn as a whole”. Action: BCA to investigate through the channels as to the depth of both indigenous and convict sites within east Brooklyn.
Any other General Business
Liveability Survey will be conducted by HSC consultants.  TS encouraged the community to get involved ….
Better Collaboration between all River Communities – Odette is experienced in social media and is keen that we all share “what’s on”.  Action: BCA will continue to talk with Odette to identify opportunities.
Working Bee – Removal of Crofton Weed from Jerusalem Bay….let Cindy know if you are available to help (1 taker).  Action:  BCA to provide information to TS.
Threat to our Pharmacy – Cindy explained that changes to Federal Govt Legislation potentially will make our local pharmacy unprofitable. Collective gasp from the meeting.  Action: BCA will continue to research incl discussions with Tamar and will keep the Community informed as what we can do to support the Pharmacy both collectively and individually.
Next Meeting Date 
9 September 2023 10am – 12 noon 
Meeting closed at 12.20pm
Refreshments followed.




Treasurer’s Report
2nd June 2023

Brooklyn Community Association
The balance of the bank account as at 2nd June 2023 was $4043.48 and this was an increase of $140 since our last report dated 17th February 2023.  The movement was due to purchase of an Anzac Day Wreath and collection of membership fees during this period. 

We are holding $429.00 for Environment and Sustainability. Our net balance is $3,614.48


The Cottage
[bookmark: _Hlk139290004]The balance of the bank account as at 2nd June 2023 was $4,491.15. This is an increase of $637.55 since our last report dated 17th February.

Since 1st July 2022 we have sold $11,591 worth of Art and so far we have paid Hornsby Council $2318.20 in commission on the Art Sales.

We are holding $1049.50 in Art sales, money to be paid to the artists and HSC. Exhibition deposits $500 and $304.04 for expenses for an art workshop. The net balance of the Cottage account is $2637.61. The net balance has decreased by $515.99 and this is due to payment of expenses and less income because we have been running less markets this year.

Lyne Kelleher 
Treasurer






	
